Committee on Planning and Priorities

Minutes

May 24, 2006

Present: Cullen,  Hagedorn, Heuring, Kamber, Popowski, Robertson, Venturo, Vincelette, Wineberg

Excused:  Rotter, Paul, Briggs, Hadge

The Committee was introduced to Christine Cullen, SGA President and new member of CPP.  

1. The Committee had extensive discussion of the Planning Council Summary reports including whether or not there was a need for formal charges to the Councils and membership composition and tenure on the Councils. The section of the Governance 2005 document dealing with Planning Councils remains incomplete.  CPP passed a motion recommending that the Steering Committee work with the cabinet members responsible for each council to complete the document by September 2006 and to address the issues noted below.  

It was agreed that Council membership should be for more than one year and the length of membership should be for three year terms.  Membership should be on a staggered basis.  There was concern about council members not showing up for meetings and how to best address this problem.

It appeared from the Planning Council Summary Reports that some Council’s established clear charges early in the semester and others did not. The Governance 2005 document says that the Councils should determine their charge.  It was agreed that each Council’s charge can be adapted from the appropriate section of the Governance 2005 document.  CPP plans to send this recommendation to Steering with attached examples from charges created by some of the Planning Councils during the 2005-2006 academic year. 

Michael Robertson will be drafting verbiage outlining these recommendations to be approved at the next CPP meeting. 

The next meeting will be devoted to discussing the Planning Council End-of Year Summaries in depth and making recommendations and suggestions where appropriate.  The Committee does not yet have all the Summaries.  Tom will e-mail the Planning Council Conveners to request that these summaries and updated strategic plan templates be received by June 6th.  

It was decided that early in the fall semester the Cabinet Officers for the Planning Councils should be invited to meet with CPP.  They would be asked to provide the Strategic Planning Templates/Strategic Plans and updates for their respective areas of operation to CPP in advance of the meeting.  CPP could then engage in a dialog and ask questions about the plans and the Planning Council reports to better understand their objectives for 2006-2007.  A timetable will be created for the scheduling of these meetings. 

2. The Committee looked at the President’s recommendation close the Child Care Center to determine if appropriate Program Closure Procedures were followed.  

It was determined that overall appropriate procedures were followed, but that criterion III.A.6 was misinterpreted in its application.   Application of the criterion needs to address the impact all tenured faculty and long-term employees within the program as well as the impact upon other tenured faculty and long-term employees.

There was also a concern raised about the communication of this program closure recommendation to campus constituencies.  A suggestion was made that when the decision is announced, additional information including rationale, alternatives considered, etc. be included so that the campus community would more fully understand the process and rationale behind the decision. 

